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BOARD MEETING SUMMARY


DATE: 09-18-2024						LOCATION: GERACE OFFICE BLDG, ROOM 331, Mayville, NY

Attendees: Mark Geise, John Hemmer, Chuck Cornell, Bonnie Rae Strickland, Lou Drago, Shelly Lincoln, Todd Hnatyszyn 
Staff: Gina Paradis, Todd Thomas (contracted), Reuben Hernandez
Absent:  

Excused: Diane Hannum, Hugh Butler , Rebecca Meeder, Bob Scudder
Guests: No guest

HIGHLIGHTS

	1
	Welcome & Privilege of the Floor:  Mark Geise welcomed everyone and started the meeting at 9:05

	2
	Approval of Minutes: Review/approval of the minutes of the August meeting were motioned by Lou D. and 2nd by Bonnie S.

	3.
	Property Dispositions: The Board reviewed the property proposals and made the following decisions: 
[bookmark: _GoBack]· 613 Main St.(lot) Dunkirk
· 434 Deer St.(lot) Dunkirk
It was noted by Reuben H. that neither of the adjacent neighbors showed any interest in the two side lots, which have been listed for over a year. Two out-of-state buyers made offers with the intention of creating community gardens. However, due to concerns about maintenance, the board decided to postpone the decision on the lots until the October meeting. The resolution was tabled with a motion by Lou D. 2nd by shelly L. Reuben agreed to gather more information from the potential buyers.

	4. 
	Financial Report: Gina P discussed the financial report which was presented this month as a year-to-date report of expenses by Class (i.e. Funding Source). the ARPA Funds spent thus far, mainly involve demolition work in Jamestown, with some administrative support that assists paying for our demolition project manager. ARPA funds need to be spent by 2026. The Sheldon Foundation's funding has been allocated to healthy housing, and supporting the Tolemi data platform. These funds were allocated during COVID; additional Sheldon & ARPA funds were set aside for healthy housing rehabs, but we have lacked inventory and purchaser interest to do spend it down. The HCR grant is being used primarily for demolition and special projects, such as the property on 344 E 4th St for potential supportive housing in Jamestown and also for payroll. The Special Project 71 Middle Rd is very close to completion, and we are just waiting for the electrician to finish the house. The County Planning Funds that Mark G secured are for demolition and stabilization. CDBG are small grants for the city of Dunkirk we are currently finishing the exterior re-do and lead encapsulation at Temple St., Dunkirk, and are working on 39 W 6th Street roof and mold remediation to save that property which was originally scheduled for Demo until SHPO stated it was eligible as a historic property.  So far, we have spent two grants that had been postponed due to COVID-19. The Native Garden on Lakeshore Drive is planted and an arbor and some seating will beaded this Fall. We have been accepting donations to continue to improve the property. Some suggestions were discussed regarding displaying the grant deadline and the amount of funds used. Gina stated that the budget is being drafted for 2025 and 2026, which will need to be reviewed and approved so that the PARIS report can be submitted by November.

	5.
	Program & Activity Updates: 
Gina P. provided an overview of program updates. The strategic planning packet was distributed to each board member for review. In the upcoming month, there will be a finance committee to review the budget prior to Board approval. We are currently working on a study with eight total Rural Landbanks to participate in temporary and emergency housing to get more data and see if landbanks will be able to help or have a vital role. Furthermore, it was discussed that the challenges are real and we need to look for standards and benchmarks of effective management, whether at the state, county, city, private, or nonprofit level. There was also a discussion of a potential future program with CCPEG for construction training and reinstatement of something similar to the “Youth-Build” program. Prendergast Street was brought up as a potential corridor improvement strategy; to acquire and privately purchase more properties through state and private grants to stabilize and make a more impactful influence on that street. The board has agreed to proceed with the consideration of selling a property to an asylum-seeking family that has been living in the United States for nearly two years and is striving to achieve a permanent home in America. The strategic planning and action plan will be discussed further in the October meeting.


	6.
	Meeting Schedule & Adjournment: The October monthly meeting will be 10/9/2024 A motion was made by Lou D. to adjourn, seconded by Bonnie Rae S. and carried unanimously to end the meeting @ 9:57 AM 
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